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NEOGAP CALLS NATURAL GAS FRACKING REPORT FLAWED AND MISLEADING

Ohio's Hydraulic Fracturing Program Fails To Adequately Protect Public Health & Safety

CLEVELAND, OH -- The Northeast Ohio Gas Accountability Project, NEOGAP, a non-profit, citizen-based organization committed to protecting public health from the impacts of irresponsible natural gas drilling, announced today that a recent report on Ohio's regulations for management of hydraulic fracturing (sometimes called "fracking") is both flawed and misleading.   

The Oklahoma-based State Review of Oil and Natural Gas Environmental Regulations, Inc. (STRONGER), reviewed Ohio Department of Natural Resources Division of Mineral Resource Management's policies and concluded that Ohio's hydraulic fracturing program is, over all, well-managed, professional, and merits special recognition.  Ohio oil and gas representatives frequently cite this report as an indication that the state’s regulations are sufficient.  NEOGAP strongly disagrees.

"Their findings, based on flawed assumptions, would lull people into believing Ohio’s regulations and enforcement are sufficient.  They’re not,” explained Vanessa Pesec, President of NEOGAP.   The STRONGER review has a narrow scope, merely comparing current regulations  with its general guidelines but nowhere addressing how the regulations are followed. 

As an official observer of the study, NEOGAP maintains that because of the report’s limitations—as well as the significant involvement of industry representatives—the STRONGER report simply cannot provide an objective, independent, best-practices-type assessment of a state's policies and actual outcomes. 

NEOGAP also points out that the report is based on Ohio’s past gas development practices —and in no way prepares Ohio for the massive industrialization required for high-volume hydraulic fracturing, with horizontal drilling, a recent combination of technologies necessary  to extract gas from the state's extremely deep Marcellus and Utica shale formations.

"Over 40% of Ohio households depend on some form of well for drinking water. This drilling technique raises serious concerns about drinking water contamination and the health and safety of the families that depend on it,“ said Pesec.
The STRONGER report acknowledges that ODNR will need to consider program changes to address potential development of Marcellus and Utica shales, in particular with regard to water withdrawals and wastewater treatment. It also recommends improvement in reporting chemical spills, complete disclosure of chemicals used, and assessment of the presence of radioactive material associated with fracturing. 

While NEOGAP welcomes these recommendations, the group points out that some were made in a similar report 15 years ago—and the Ohio Department of Natural Resources has done little to implement them.   

"Given all the problems that the state agency still must address, its regulations hardly deserve special commendation,” states Ron Prosek, Vice President of NEOGAP.  “Industry would like policymakers and residents to believe that everything is fine, when a lot more clearly needs to be done."  
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